To: Miami Marines

We are pleased to report that the City of Miami Historic Preservation and Environmental Board (HEPB) approved, by a 7-1 vote,  the nomination of the Miami Marine Stadium for Historic Designation. The HEPB now will conduct and study to determine whether the structure should be designated. The study should take 2-4 months; then the Stadium will go back to the HEPB for approval.

We are delighted with the result. Thanks to all who attended and spoke at the Hearing. Attached is a copy of the staff report, which was quite positive about the Stadium. During this process, we received lots of publicity including a multimedia spread in the Miami Herald and local television. Below are links to the articles in the Miami Herald:

http://www.miamiherald.com/top_stories/story/589129.html

http://www.miamiherald.com/news/miami_dade/story/590953.html

Next Steps

The next few months will be a crucial time for us-we have much work to do. Substantively, there are four questions which we must help answer:

What is the structural condition of the Stadium?

What are the capital costs to repair the Stadium and how can they be paid for?

Who will program and operate the Stadium?

How will the Stadium fit into the Master Plan for Virginia Key?

While Friends of Marine Stadium has developed a high public profile through our advocacy efforts, we are quietly working on all of the above issues. The City has now hired an engineering firm to evaluate the Stadium. Our own engineering "team" will carefully evaluate the City''s study and cooperate and work with the City's consultant. Our team includes Jack Mayer, the engineer who originally worked on the Stadium in 1964, and Douglas Wood, a highly respected engineer who has been involved with many historic preservation projects including  The Biltmore, Vizcaya, and the Charles Deering Estate.

We also continue to investigate the other issues.  At the end of the day, we will increase our chances of success if we can provide some substantive solutions to the City, especially given our very challenging economic environment.

We also will be initiating a major PR campaign that is not just local, but national and international in scope. We have learned that the Marine Stadium is a "a good story" as we get press inquiries constantly. We have been told by Plum TV that our video is the most widely viewed video on their website!.

PR is important to us because it has generated many useful leads and contacts. In fact, the recent article in The Miami Herald has already been quite helpful to us.

WHAT YOU CAN DO

-Write the Mayor an Commission; write a letter to the editor of the Miami Herald and other local papers; we are at a critical time and building public awareness and support is crucial

-Forward this email to others; encourage them to join our email list

-Forward the PLUM TV video to others; it is an excellent introduction to the Stadium.

  Here's the link http://miamibeach.plumtv.com/videos/resurrecting_miami_marine_stadium

-Join Friends of Marine Stadium (we always ask! $60 tax deductible ; also provides membership in Dade Heritage Trust; application attached).

Summary

We have much work to do, but let's savor the moment. And what better way than by watching Jimmy Buffett perform....LIVE, at Marine Stadium!

(thanks to Luis Gonzalez of Dade Heritage Trust for finding this clip)

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CzRQyt0aTHA

Happy Fourth of July!

Jorge Hernandez

Becky Roper Matkov

Don Worth

